

Musical Director: Simon Warne

## **NEWSLETTER - 29.6.2007**

• Important – please note Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July. We are not having a rehearsal this Tuesday but a social event (picnic and games) for everyone at Hylands Park. We will meet in the large car park (off A414, not House entrance) from 5.30pm onwards. Parents and siblings are all welcome to stay and join in and we will finish by 7.15pm at the latest. Please wear sensible clothing and footwear, bring a picnic tea and something to sit on if you wish. Obviously the weather is a bit of a problem at the moment and if it is raining the event will have to be cancelled. Simon will make a final decision at 4.30pm on Tuesday if the weather hasn't been fine all day so you can ring him at this time to check the event is still going ahead. His number is 07899 707087. If cancelled there will be no rehearsal instead. So that we know who will be able to come please could you confirm receipt of this e-mailed newsletter with a yes or no to Olivia (secretary), as soon as possible. Any queries, please also contact Simon or me. Our e-mail addresses are:-

<u>simonwarne@chelmsfordyouthchoir.org.uk</u> <u>secretary@chelmsfordyouthchoir.org.uk</u>

- Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> July. This is our last Tuesday before the summer holidays and we would like to invite all parents, grandparents, friends and siblings to stay for an end of term social evening with a mini concert and refreshments. This will be from 6.15pm until 7.15pm as normal. We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible and you will hear just how well the choir are singing together now. Any queries/suggestions, etc can also be discussed with any of the committee during the evening.
- Autumn Term will start on Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> September. We are planning to make this first rehearsal an open workshop to encourage new members to come and join us we hope that if they can make a Tuesday evening workshop they will also be able to continue to come to Tuesday rehearsals, so if you want to bring a friend or someone you know who may be interested, please let them know about it. Flyers will be prepared and may possibly be available to print from the website in the summer holidays but in the meantime, if anyone would like some, please ask Olivia or e-mail me (secretary, as above). Our website address is chelmsfordyouthchoir.org.uk and hopefully the site will be fully developed during the holidays! Please remember that term fees will be due and we request prompt payment the charges remain unaltered from previous terms and are detailed in the general terms and conditions you all have a copy of.
- Good news. Thank you for returning the slips regarding the Barnardo's concert at the Royal Albert Hall on Friday November 16<sup>th</sup>. Those of you able to go will be pleased to hear that we have decided to take part further details will follow as they become known to us.